

23 March 2022

Dear Parent/Carer,

End of Year Trip: 'School of Rock - The Musical'

We are excited to announce that The Hamble School Creative Arts Department are offering the opportunity for Year 7 & Year 8 students to attend a matinee performance of 'School of Rock – The Musical' at the Mayflower Theatre on **Wednesday 20**th **July 2022 at 2:30pm.**

Dress Code: Full school uniform

Transport: Coach

Time of Departure: 1pm (during lesson 4)

Place and time of Return: The Hamble School, approximately 17:15-17:30

Cost (including ticket and transport to and from): £32

Arrangements will need to be made for collecting your son/daughter at the specified time above unless they are free to make their own way home.

A total of 60 tickets have been provisionally reserved for this enrichment trip. *Please note; should we receive insufficient interest or contributions to make this trip financially viable, it will be cancelled or reduced in numbers, so places will be on a first come, first serve basis.* Unsuccessful students will be put on a reserve waiting list and parents will be informed.

Attendance on this trip is conditional on good attendance and behaviour in school. Should your son's/daughter's behaviour or attendance fall below the expected standard, they will lose their place on the trip and any monies paid.

Any student who would normally receive a free school meal will need to obtain it at morning break on the day. Students may bring additional snacks and drinks for the duration of the trip. However, please note, students will not be permitted to eat during the performance itself as a matter of consideration for other patrons. We are happy for students to bring a mobile phone with them on the trip in order to communicate with parents. Please note that we accept no responsibility for loss or damage of personal electronic items and that photography is prohibited in the theatre itself. As the trip occurs during school hours, full school uniform is required.

With current guidance, we feel we have covered all eventualities to enable this trip to go ahead. However, in the event of further or additional Covid-19 guidance released from the Department for Education that may have an impact on this trip, we will let you know as soon as possible.

If you would like your child to go on the trip, please make payment using your SCOPAY account by **Friday 1**st **April 2022.**

www.thehambleschool.co.uk

T: 023 8045 2105 • general@thehambleschool.co.uk • 🔞 🔰 @thehambleschool Satchell Lane, Hamble, Southampton, SO31 4NE Headteacher: Mr A Govan, BA (Hons), MA Ed. NPQH













For any other queries, please contact me using the details below. In line with our communications policy, it may take up to 48hours for a response. For urgent queries please contact the reception team.

Kind regards,

Miss A Clucas

aclucas@thehambleschool.co.uk

Teacher of Drama

If, at any time, you should require special arrangements to be made when visiting the school and/or in order to participate fully in supporting your child at school (e.g. an accessible venue for meetings, if you are a wheelchair user, assistance with translation of documents or enlarged copies of communications etc.), please do not hesitate to let us know.

Coronavirus - Group Cancellation

If the trip is unable to go ahead on the planned date due to a coronavirus-related reason (e.g. multiple self-isolations, regional or national restrictions) then an alternative date will be sought in the first instance. The postponed date will be for all those booked on the original trip. Please note: School of Rock is currently a touring production; any postponements may result in viewing a different show. We will consult with parents before agreeing the postponed date and show. If the postponed date is not possible for individuals then you must let us know so we can look to fill the position/request a theatre ticket refund.